
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter #17 2019 

10 May 2019 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Last week this time, we were preparing for the second evening of the Dance Showcase. The second night 

was more ‘vibey’ than the first. It was a high energy performance that left a ‘feel good’ glow in all who 
watched it. A big thank you again to Ms Scarborough and Mrs Thetard and their dancers, who truly put on 

a wonderful show. All the pictures are available to view on the Camps Bay High School Facebook Page.   

 

 
 

BOSMANSDAM DERBY 

On Saturday we hosted the first Bosmansdam Derby. The weather was good and our fields and facilities 

looked amazing. All the games were played in good spirits and at the end of the morning, both myself and 

Mr Danie Human (Bosmansdam Principal) agreed that we need to do this again next year. By then we hope 

that Bosmansdam will be able to field boys’ and girls’ soccer as we really missed competing in these two 

sports on the day. For your interest, here are the results: 

 



 

RUGBY - 

First XV won 26 - 0 

U19B won 12 - 10 

U16 lost 7 - 5 

U15 lost 34 - 26 

 

NETBALL - 

U19A won 23 - 10 

U19B won 19 - 5 

U16A won 48 - 5 

U16B won 30 - 6 

U14A won 10 - 8 

U14B lost 5 - 2 

 

GIRLS HOCKEY - 

U19 won 1 - 0 

U16 won 3 - 0 

 

CROSS COUNTRY 

SENIORS BOYS: 
1. Alex Da Silva - Camps Bay   

2. Sean Pape - Camps Bay 

3. Cameron Simon - Bosmansdam  

4. Dane Wise - Camps Bay 

5. Tyler McArthur - Bosmansdam  

 

SENIOR GIRLS: 

1. Alisha Schuler - Camps Bay 

2. Mila Engelbrecht - Camps Bay 

3. Roxy Palframan - Camps Bay 

 

JUNIOR BOYS: 

1. Jensen Smith - Camps Bay 

2. Lance Metrowich - Camps Bay  

3. Raqiah Ryklief - Bosmansdam  

4. Jacques - Bosmansdam  

5. Eskien James - Bosmansdam  

 

JUNIOR GIRLS: 

1. Ntando Mgwali - Camps Bay 

2. Michaela Grondman - Bosmansdam  

3. Rejoice Mabena - Bosmansdam  

4. Tanael Dougal - Camps Bay 

5. Jana Kemp - Camps Bay 

 

TAXI STRIKES 

The ongoing taxi strike has really negatively impacted some of our pupils who have been ‘stranded’ in town 

or ‘dumped’ at the traffic department by the taxis. We have been sending the school bus through to collect 

them when this has been possible, but not everyone needing lifts has been able to get them. It seems so 

unfair that our children are disadvantaged by the taxi drivers’ issues and the bottom line is that they are 
missing out on teaching and learning, as we lead up to the exams. Let’s hope their issues are resolved by 

next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

EXAMS 

The midyear exams are the first time that we stop teaching and formally examine the content and skills that 

have been taught for the first 6 months of the year. The aim is to assess how much of the work has been 

mastered. The good news is that these exams are a ‘formative’ process, meaning that after the exams we 

will have time to go over them and ensure that pupils are able to learn from their mistakes.  

 

I therefore ask you as parents to assist in whatever way you can to ensure that your child gives their very 

best for each and every exam they write. Your help can range from actively going over their work with 

them, to creating a home environment that is conducive to studying. Having a disciplined study plan or 

timetable is vital and this is definitely a place that you could start the conversation around your child’s exam 

preparation. As I said in assembly today, the aim is not to catch them out or expose them, but rather to 

allow them to show that they have mastered the work and can do it. We want each pupil to produce their 

very best. 

 

EXTRA AFRIKAANS CLASSES DURING EXAMS 

The Afrikaans Department has arranged for Extra Afrikaans Classes during Exams. Learners must please 

inform the relevant teachers, if they will be attending the lessons by Monday, 13 May 2019:  

 

GRADE 8 - Ms Van Der Walt (Room 56) 
Monday, 27 May 2019. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 2 Revision   

 

GRADE 9 - Ms Du Plessis (Room 55) 

Monday, 13 May 2019. Time: 2:40pm – 3.40pm 

Content: Paper 2 Revision  

 

Tuesday, 21 May 2019. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 4 Revision 

 

GRADE 10 - Ms Hanekom (Room 54) 

Monday, 20 May 2019 Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 1 Revision 

 

Wednesday, 29 May. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 2 Revision 

 

GRADE 11 - Ms Janse van Rensburg (Room 53) 

Monday, 27 May. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 2 Revision 

 

Thursday, 6 June. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 1 Revision 

 

GRADE 12 - Mrs Sehnke (Room 52) 

Wednesday, 22 May. Time: 1.15pm – 2.45pm 

Content: Paper 2 Revision 

 

Monday, 3 June. Time: 1.15pm – 2.45pm 

Content: Paper 1 Revision 

 

NOZUBENATHI BANISE PERFORMS AT CAMPS BAY PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Nozubenathi Banise, Grade 12, performed “Rolling in the Deep” at the Camps Bay Primary School 

Assembly. View her  performance on Camps Bay High School’s YouTube 

Channel. https://youtu.be/uq74YembIW4 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/uq74YembIW4


 

CAMPS BAY PRIMARY SCHOOL PUPILS PERFORM AT HIGH SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Pupils from Camps Bay Primary School performed at the high school assembly on Friday, 3 May 2019. View 

the performance on the Camps Bay High School YouTube Channel: https://youtu.be/AmMG_3t-GrQ 

 

FINAL WEEK OF RCL'S CAMPS BAY'S GOT TALENT 

The final contestants in RCL’s Camps Bay’s Got Talent were introduced to the school last week.  View all 

the performances on the Camps Bay High School YouTube Channel https://youtu.be/5qclWSlJrEY 
 

WINNERS OF RCL'S CAMPS BAY'S GOT TALENT 

Head of Camps Bay High School's RCL, Amava Mkuku, announced the winners of RCL's Camps Bay's Got 

Talent Competition. 

First Place: Lavisa Ntini 

Second Place: Keira Kresfelder 

Third Place: Kathryn Sandham 

Fourth Place: Muzuffar Hendricks 

Fifth Place: Julia Keohane 

Sixth Place: Yanga Mtongana 

 

INKCUBEKO YETHU SOCIETY PRESENTS ISIXHOSA CULTURAL EVENING 2019 

Don’t forget tonight we celebrate Xhosa Culture in the John Ince Hall from 18:00. Tickets are only R20 

each, available at the door. 

 

Students from Camps Bay, Wynberg, Herschel SACS, Rondebosch, Plumstead, Claremont, St. Cyprian's, 

Groote Schuur, Springfield, Rustenburg, Westerford and Bishops will showcase their lover for the isiXhosa 
Culture with performances of traditional dance, choir, marimba, and poetry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELLA GODDARD RECEIVES SILVER MEDAL FOR RHYTHMIC GYMNASTICS 

 

Congratulations to Grade 8 student, Ella  

Goddard, who competed in the Rhythmic  

Gymnastics KRDC Inter-club  

competition and was placed 2nd overall,  

winning a silver medal for Level 7. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/AmMG_3t-GrQ
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F5qclWSlJrEY&h=AT31f4aWUkggozaVp610SHrCaXRdrtSu4aPfPnIzg3lwGtTLPlQNw0dZ5sMZWJm7LtMhuNdlzEPGqw6-WfadGqA1t53WTsRRVMVH83nVIz5ABnZ-CZqTEE0cugqRDTxQ4Vnn7EDfTNvVySjRztM4nYIYui-ei5kU-8OPPyLtzFXSfRp-nJSuMeHUqhN21-EnH0dq2NzfV8_AV5F5ypz-gc-QoAAN0H8gl5nVh-DyuGk6eRXjDMFgx3ZobB51--riL2E43x6JwsqqzdRET43PbTU7s_H8kzRd5H6OoLulwxKoctjL8F98A6s-nOSmTOKBDFwvAOV1g16QKK1Vg9Qb3YgRWgz3BPC-Rpek7UY74lZq8E5qzqYbuAxLmLPtt6JKVURSxf9Gwom2eGweg7v2li8h5GpZ1LjA1DCok3vz48xhp2Gn6H2dz8BJEEgTVAE-QHOCOkGjxsMYeAkKmnBKHhU7RcfiQGyGxJKhHbFWm-ZL6xm1cKYPAY0sNo3dmj30ttw_gt05dKagAnUiYNJcQyPLIBLRHEA52g97LxLKTl8dqGeiocRSyOlkpjLYcIkgEOlPZmMsspJip3ihfcMhsFmsmHMkwhef7MmltdIqZJyHk-EVui1DHdzNy5Ha_RLgWcXgHmZSj4H46Q


 

 

KING LANGDON RECEIVES GOLD AT WP KARATE 

Congratulations to King Langdon who recently participated in the Kyokushin Karate Western Province 

Tournament and came first in the Under 15 Boys Open Division. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CBHS HOSTS TOURING TEAMS FROM ARGENTINA 

Camps Bay High School hosted a group of students from St. George's College in Argentina on Tuesday, 7 

May 2019 and played friendly matches of basketball, hockey and soccer against them.  

 

The basketball boys won 63-19, U16 Hockey Girls lost 3 - 0, U19 Hockey Girls lost  7 - 0, U16 Soccer 

Boys lost 1 - 0, and the U19 Soccer Boys lost 4 -3. 

 

 

 



 

BOYS HOCKEY 

Well done to our Hockey Boys who played a match against CBC Parklands yesterday afternoon and won 

the match 3-2. Goal scorers were Damian Hendricks, Liam Collison and Hlonela Mtwana.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRLS HOCKEY 

Our U16 Girls played a match against St. George's Grammar School yesterday and drew the match 2 -

2.  Goal scorers were Erin Miller and Kate Blomerus 

 

SOCCER GIRLS 

The first team soccer girls played at home against St. Cyprian's last week and won the game 8 - 1.  Well 

done to Jaime Augoustides on a hat-trick of goals! 

 

The girls played again on Tuesday at Herzlia and won the match 14 - 0!  Well done on these incredible 

results. 

 

 

NETBALL 

Our Netball Girls played away at Parklands College today. The scores were: 

U19A: WON 29 - 25 

U19B: WON 19 -4 

U16A: WON 14 - 9 

U15A: WON 20 - 8 

U15B: WON 13 - 7 

U14A: LOST 24 - 08 

U14B: WON 8 – 6 

 
 

Thanks to Kayla Kohn for these great pics of the first team in action. 

 



 
 

 

FUNNY FESTIVAL FUNDRAISER 

We have once again managed to secure some tickets for the Cape Town Funny Festival.  If you would like 

tickets, please email wendydfoster@gmail.com and state how many tickets you require.  You will then be 

charged via Karri and the tickets will be left at reception for collect. 
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MY SCHOOL CARD 

The My School card is an important monthly contributor of funds to our school. We would really encourage 

all parents to either sign up for a card and make CBHS the beneficiary, and for those who have a card 

already please take a moment and change the beneficiary to CBHS especially to all Grade 8 Parents. Your 

actions will make a huge difference to our income from this initiative. 

 

  



 

EKHAYA MUSICAL  

We are putting together the décor for the musical eKhaya. If you can help with any of the following items 

please bring them to school or email Miss du Plessis on cduplessis@campsbayhigh.co.za for any 

information or discussions. 

Items required: 

 

1. Plastic fruits 

2. Carts 

3. Dinner table cloth 
4. Dishes to put on the table (glasses, knives and forks, plates etc.) 

5. Beach balls (primary colours) 

6. Beach chairs  

7. Primary colour pieces of fabric 

8. Beach umbrellas (primary colours) 

9. Huge plastic Cupcake, cherries and lips. 

 

THE WEEK AHEAD: 

Friday 10 May 2019     Xhosa Cultural evening at CBHS  

 

Friday 10 May - Sunday 12 May    Presidents Awards Bronze Adventurous Journey down  

       the Breede River 

 

Monday 13 May      Summer Sports Awards Assembly 

 

Wednesday 15 May     Governing Body Foundation Seminary at Oude Molen 

 

Thursday 16 May      Grade 10 – 12 Exams start. 

       Normal school for Grades 8 and 9 

 

Friday 17 May       Grades 8 and 9 – school closes at 1pm. 

 
Friday 17 May – Saturday 18 May   Teachers Conference at Cape Sun Hotel 

 

Monday 20 May      Grades 8 and 9 start exams 

 

In assembly this morning I outlined how difficult it is to not eat and drink during the day. This is what our 

Muslim learners are doing in the month of Ramadan. Ramadan Mubarak to all our Muslim students and 

their families at the beginning of the holy month of fasting. May you experience renewal during this time 

of sacrifice and prayer. 

 

The weekend sport is girls’ hockey (away) at Groote Schuur on Saturday morning 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL 
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